ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

27th May, 2008

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.35 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Davies, Jolley, Jane Murphy, Boshell and Tope


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling


B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union



J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee


J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association



A. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association



E. Charnley - FRECCLES



B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association



J. Pooley - Cleveley Allotment Association



S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park



J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists



J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association



D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants and Residents’ Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




I. Pickworth - Member of the Public




B. Carter - Barton Resident



J. Graham - Ellesmere Park Resident




H. Sheldon - Ellesmere Scouts and Eccles RFC



R. Iball - Tindall Allotment Group

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Eccles Area Coordinator




J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate




G. Wilkinson - Eccles Community Development Worker




A. Morris - Salford Community Leisure




J. Tyson - Salford Ranger Team




T. Jones - Environmental Education Officer, Environment Directorate
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2008/09.


John Matthews – in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2008/09.
3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Margaret Morris, Councillor David Lancaster, Jill Gorse (Greater Manchester Police), Andrew Meadows (Eccles Neighbourhood Team), Perry Twigg (Urban Vision), Don Booth and Alan Broughton.
4.
COUNCILLOR JUDITH TOPE

The Chairman welcomed Councillor Judith Tope to her first meeting of the Committee following her recent election to the City Council.  Tribute was also paid to Alan Broughton, the former Councillor for the Eccles Ward,  and his work for the Committee and the area as a whole.

5.
DATES OF MEETINGS 2008/09

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates of meetings for the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2008/09:-

Tuesday 22nd July, 2008


Tuesday 23rd September, 2008


Tuesday 25th November, 2008


Tuesday 27th January, 2009


Tuesday 24th March, 2009


Tuesday 26th May, 2009


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the meetings of the Committee for the municipal year 2008/09 being held on the above dates, all to commence at 7.00 pm, with the exception of those to be held in November 2008, and January 2009, which will commence at 2.00 pm.
6.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 35 members as follows:-

(a)
Councillors

	Name 
	Representing

	Paula Boshell
	Winton Ward

	Anne Davies
	Eccles Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris
	Winton Ward

	John Mullin
	Barton Ward 

	Jane Murphy
	Eccles Ward

	Norbert Potter
	Barton Ward

	Judith Tope
	Eccles Ward



(b)
Community Representatives

	Name
	Representing

	Mohammed Al Nomire
	Yemeni Community Association

	Steven Baines
	Friends of Winton Park

	Elizabeth Charnley
	Friends of Eccles Station

	Joyce Evans
	Salford Pensioners

	Anne Faulkner
	Eccles Park Joint Bowing Association

	Paul Gilmour
	Range Road Residents’ Association

	Jonathan Grieves
	Mather Road Residents’ Association

	Susan Hall
	New Lane Residents’ Association

	Gilbert Hearne
	Park Residents’ Association

	To be confirmed
	Monton Village Community Association

	Barbara Holmes
	Eccles Mothers’ Union

	Edna Hunt
	Brookhouse Residents’ Association

	David Lamb
	Alder Park Tenants and Residents’ Association

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Terence Munford
	Craunton House Association of Tenants

	Deb Owen 
	Deans Youth and Ladies Football Club

	Joyce Phillips
	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

	John Pooley
	Cleaveley Allotment Association

	Jarjis Rahman
	Salford Link Project

	Jim Rayner
	Eccles Festival Committee

	Kate Salesse
	Clarendon Community Association

	Abdul Shahid
	Bangladeshi Association

	Ron Sharpe
	Southway Tenants’ Association

	Susan Simpson
	Barton Residents’ Association

	Bruce Thompson
	Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

	Jim Wheelton
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Council membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.




(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above, subject to the outcome of the review of community committee representation, currently being undertaken by the Strategic Director of Health and Social Care, be provisionally confirmed as members of the Community Committee for 2008/09.

7.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the current membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group.  The report indicated that in 2008/09, the group comprised 6 members (1 Councillor and 1 Community Representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards) with Jim Wheelton acting as Chairman:-
	Barton Ward
	Eccles Ward
	Winton Ward

	Councillor David Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Alan Broughton

Barbara Holmes
	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews



It was also reported that at the meeting of the Eccles Political Executive, held on 16th May, 2008, it had been agreed that the existing Councillors, as detailed above, be reappointed for 2008/09, except in relation to the Eccles Ward, where Councillor Jane Murphy replaced former Councillor Alan Broughton.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor David Jolley, Councillor Jane Murphy and Council David Lancaster be appointed as the Councillor representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2008/09, for the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards, respectively.



(2) THAT Gilbert Hearn, Barbara Holmes and John Matthews be appointed as the Community Representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2008/09, for the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards, respectively.




(3) THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as the Chairman of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2008/09.

8.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 25th March, 2008, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

9.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the Current Budget Statement 2008/09, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 16th May, 2007, which recommended the action indicated with regards to the funding applications for grant from the devolved budgets allocated to the Community Committee:-

	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount

Requested
	Recommendation

	(i) 
	Barton Bowling Club
	Towards fees and equipment
	£725
	Refused

	(ii)
	Mature Movers
	Towards instructor fees and equipment
	£799.77
	£500 approved

	(iii)
	Bright Road Youth and Community Centre
	Funding of healthy eating and lunch club project
	£934
	Refused

	(iv)
	Bright Road Youth and Community Centre
	Funding of nutrition projects
	£976.92
	£300 approved

	(v)
	Bright Road Youth and Community Centre
	Towards equipment for Internet resource centre
	£2,230
	£500 approved

	(vi)
	3rd and 1st Eccles Scout Group
	Organic allotment project and fencing
	£16,101.86
	Refused

	(vii)
	Holy Cross Church
	For security fencing
	£5,396.95
	Deferred pending the resubmission of further information

	(viii)
	Westwood Bingo and Butty Club
	Towards club activities
	£55
	£55 approved

	(ix)
	Westwood Golden Oldies 
	Towards club activities
	£55
	£55 approved

	(x)
	Salford Arts Theatre
	For costumes, props and other theatrical equipment
	£165.52
	£165.52 approved

	(xi)
	Park Residents’ Association
	Towards running costs 
	£250
	£250 approved

	(xii)
	STR Network
	Cycling project and costs
	£296.14
	£296.14 approved


	(xiii)
	Friends of Waterside
	Towards purchase of slate and plants
	£521.40
	£521.40 approved

	(xiv)
	Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Towards festival costs
	£750
	£550 approved

	(xv)
	Eccles RFC
	Towards cost of staging Summer touch rugby competition
	£1,625
	£1,625 approved

	(xvi)
	Salford Ranger Team
	Funding of Winton Youth performance projects
	£3,490
	£3,490 approved

	(xvii)
	Salford City Council Events Team
	Contribution to staging of various events
	£3,867
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xviii)
	Surestart Smarties
	Towards rent and utility costs
	£4,109.46
	£4,109.46 approved

	(xix)
	Swinton and District Allotment and Leisure Gardeners Association
	Contribution to the Salford Show
	£141.72
	Deferred pending the submission of further information



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 16th May, 2008, as summarised above be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2008/09, in respect of the Eccles Community devolved budget be noted.
10.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Julie Blagden reported that there had been a spate of opportunistic burglaries in Eccles which were principally due to the recent spell of good weather, and home owners leaving their doors and windows open.  Julie reiterated general crime prevention measures promoted by the Police, and encouraged everyone to take extra vigilance.

It was reported that Greater Manchester Police had undertaken two exercises as part of their training for new recruits, which had focused on combating vehicles entering the pedestrianised area of Eccles Town Centre.  Members were advised that full details of both exercises would be presented at the next meeting of the Committee.


Jim Wheelton raised the issue of various Salford City Council vehicles as well as those of NPHL, entering the pedestrianised area.  Mark Reeves said that he would raise this issue, and ensure that all drivers of City Council vehicles, were reminded of the restrictions that were in place in Eccles Town Centre.

John Matthews asked all members if they witnessed any vehicle illegally entering the pedestrianised area to take a note of the date, time and registration, and this in turn would be passed on to Greater Manchester Police for them to take action accordingly.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

11.
ECCLES IN BLOOM 2008

(Previous Minute 98 – 25th March, 2008)

Gareth Wilkinson reported that all the In Bloom schemes had now been planned, and the necessary plants and equipment ordered, were anticipated to be in place by early June.  He added that in addition to the £12,000, which had been allocated to the Eccles Neighbourhood Area a further amount of funding had now be secured for In Bloom initiatives, and suggestions were welcome as to how this should be spent.  Assistance was also sought from residents and local community groups who would be willing to assist in the maintenance, and watering, of the In Bloom schemes already planned. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

12.
SALFORD RANGER ACTIVITIES IN WINTON

The Committee received a presentation from Jill Tyson, of the Salford Ranger Team, with regard to her recent activities in the Winton area, which focused  on the following:-

· Winton Park activities and events

· Improvements in Winton Park

· Work with Friends of Winton Park

· Winton Park Centenary Celebration Event

· Partnership Work

· Work with Schools

· Salford Rangers Education Programme

· Summer 2008 planned activities


In addition Tom Jones of the Salford Environment Directorate Education Team provided details of his current activities in Winton and the Eccles area, which included the following:-
· Eco Schools Programme

· Environmental Crime

· School Recycling

· Community Work

· Winton Brook

· New Lane


David Lamb referred to an overgrown area of land on the corner of Worsley Road and Walker Road, Winton which was in need of maintenance.  John Matthews said this matter would be brought to the attention of the Committee’s Environmental Task Group.


John Pooley paid tribute to the work of Jill Tyson, and the Ranger Team.  He said the work was of great value, but was currently only a temporary post, and all efforts should be made to make it permanent.


Brian Carter said he welcomed the activities of both the Salford Ranger Team and the Environment Directorate Education Division, but suggested there needed to be better promotion of them not merely by means of Council publications such as In Salford.  He also commented that there seemed to be an emphasis on activities in Winton and asked if these could be extended to both Barton and Eccles.  Tom Jones replied that his activities covered all wards of the Eccles neighbourhood area.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Jill Tyson and Tom Jones be thanked for their presentation, the contents of which be noted.



(2) THAT the matter of the overgrown area at the corner of Worsley Road and Walker Road, Winton be referred to the Committee’s Environmental Task Group for consideration.

13.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE


Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-
· Local Partnership Delivery Group

· Neighbourhood Partnership Board

· Feedback from Task Groups

· European Neighbours Day 2008

· Barton Fairshare


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the agenda for the next meeting of the Committee to be held on the 22nd July, 2008, be themed around the activities of the Committee’s various task groups.
14.
SAFER, STRONGER COMMUNITIES FUND 2007/08

Andrea Parker submitted a report providing an overview on the Safer, Stronger Communities Fund process, and allocation of funding in Winton for 2007/08.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

15.
LOWRY ACADEMY – ACTIVITIES

A report was submitted detailing activities for adults, and young people, as part of the Lowry Academy’s Summer Season, which ran between May and August 2008.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
16.
ECCLES BOWLING CLUB

Jim Rayner reported that a meeting was to be held at the Eccles Recreation Ground Bowling Club on Wednesday, 28th May, 2008 at 2.30 pm to discuss the future of the club.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

17.
ECCLES FESTIVAL 2008

Jim Rayner reported that the Eccles Festival was to be held on Saturday, 13th September, 2008, and welcomed the assistance of any individuals or community groups who wished to be involved.  He added that the event provided the ideal opportunity for community groups to promote themselves, and their activities.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

18.
PROPOSED IRLAM TIP

John Matthews reported that two open days were to be held on Wednesday 28th and Thursday 29th May, 2008 between 4.00 pm and 8.00 pm to allow anyone who was interested to view the plans for the proposed Irlam tip at Boysnope Wharf.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

19.
ECCLES AND DISTRICT HISTORY SOCIETY

Barbara Holmes reported that the Eccles and District History Society had produced a booklet entitled “James Nasmyth - The Steam Hammer Man”, copies of which could be obtained direct from the Society at a cost of £4 (including postage and packing).  She also added that on Sunday 17th August, 2008, the Society would be running a guided walk, which would take participants on a trail through Monton and Patricroft, linking the key sites of James Nasmyth’s activities in the area.

Councilllor Anne Davies commented that 2008 marked the 200th anniversary of the birth of James Nasmyth, and suggested it would be fitting to look at erecting a blue plaque, or some similar mark of recognition. Gilbert Hearn responded that this was an issue that had already been raised at the Committee’s Environmental Task Group, along with the possibility of flood lighting Nasmyth’s restored steam hammer which was located on Green Lane.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

20.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE NEWSLETTER

Copies were circulated of Issue 1 of the Eccles Town Centre Newsletter.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

21.
HEART START SKILLS WORKSHOP

Elizabeth Charnley circulated details of two Heart Start Skills workshops which were to be held on Monday 2nd June, 2008 at Agecroft Fire Station, and on Thursday 26th June, 2008 at Salford Fire Station, both between 7.00 pm and 9.00 pm.  It was reported that the workshops provided basic training in relation to life saving techniques.  Anyone who wanted further information on the workshops, was asked to contact Heart Start by telephoning 0161 785 2428.
22.
SALFORD HEART CARE BUDDY SCHEME

Elizabeth Charnley circulated details of the Salford Heart Buddy Scheme “Green Fingers Volunteer” initiative.  It was reported the scheme offered a volunteering opportunity for people to help heart care patients, by assisting their rehabilitation, through encouraging them to undertake gentle gardening activities.  Anyone who was interested in becoming involved was asked to contact the scheme by telephoning 0161 707 6262, or visiting their website www.salfordheartcare.co.uk.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

23.
SALFORD CITY RADIO

Gilbert Hearn referred to Salford City Radio which broadcast on 94.4 FM.  He said the radio provided information on many local events and initiatives, and encouraged people to take the opportunity to listen to it.

24.
ECCLES SUMMER 2008 ACTIVITIES/PLAY SCHEMES

Julie Blagden reported that she had been meeting with representatives from the Children’s Services Directorate, as well as Surestart, to ensure that the necessary resources were in place to ensure that the planned Summer 2008  programme of activities and play schemes in Eccles went ahead.  She said it was hoped that this would stop any reoccurrence of the problems that had been experienced in 2007, when certain parties providing support to the projects, withdrew their services at short notice.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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